PACT meeting – Thursday 22nd August 2019
7.30pm at Christine Sutherland’s, 3 Sand Croft, Penrith, CA11 8BB
Present: 

Directors:
John Bodger (Chair), Christine Sutherland (Secretary), 
Philip Sturgess (Treasurer), Chris Cant, Lucy Teather, Malcolm Carruthers
Members:
Jaki Bell, Nigel Jenkins, Joan Robinson, Lynn Barnes, Graham Exton
Apologies:
Geoff Rockliffe-King, Peter Simpson, Sally Shenton
ADMIN
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted.

Mary Lawler was accepted into membership.
Philip presented the accounts which have been prepared again by Jo Heeley. These were signed by John and Christine and will be returned to Jo for her signature. Chris will put them on the website for all to look at before the AGM.  NB Christine needs a scan of the signed copy for her annual return to FCA later in the year. We ask Christine to write to Jo to thank her for her work – Philip will provide her address.

CAfS funding bid 
Hazel at CAfS is planning a large lottery funding bid and is asking partner organisations how they would like to spend part of the money. We discussed ideas re farming and growing in the future, including farming insects, more polytunnels, allotments, food trees. We would like to suggest a Cumbria-wide ‘Future Farming Festival’, perhaps linked to National Open Farm Sunday on the first Saturday in June. Chris will fill in the form for us.
EDEN DISTRICT COUNCIL
John, Nigel and others have held further meetings with Virginia and with Rick O’Farrell of EDC to look at how things could be taken forward. CAfS support South Lakes Council on a consultancy basis and have offered to do the same for EDC.
EDC have produced a draft council plan with four themes, the first being sustainability:
www.eden.gov.uk/your-council/council-business/council-documents/council-plan-2019-2023/
They ask for feedback before 4th October: https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/6G7VLX5
There will be a public meeting at Rheged on Tuesday 1st October.

UPDATES
Self-build event at Rheged – 4th July
Lucy – event was well-attended but no-one in Penrith interested in self-build.
CAfS Youth Climate Question Time -5th July
Very successful – 200 children and a lot of enthusiasm!
Lowther Show -10th/11th August
Muddy, wet, not enough interest. Not worth doing again! 
Appleby 
Lucy plans to ask Appleby Town Council for help to find somewhere to grow vegetables after closure of polytunnels. She hopes to get a PACT-like group set up in Appleby. Appleby repair café Saturday 7th Sept.
Penrith Repair cafe
A quiet session in August due to bad weather. They have boxes of school uniforms to give away – it was suggested that the library might be prepared to put them out on a table.

Friends of Eden Valley Public Transport 
Graham has asked to step down from his involvement in this group. Jaki will put a request in the next newsletter for someone to take over.

Community Gardeners (Joan)
· Cumbria in Bloom and Britain in Bloom judges have visited the town - all impressed with what they saw and the community involvement.

· £460 received from Methodist Church will go toward replacing the raised beds at the Salvation Army.

· Litter picking group continues to meet and is about to do a joint litter pick on 2nd Sept 2.30pm with Environment Agency staff around Industrial Estate approach roads.

· Raised beds at St Catherines is complete and the paperwork done for CCC scrutiny. Very impressive. An opening session was held, inviting kids, CC Councillors and PTC staff as well as governors to afternoon tea.

· Joan has been invited to attend a presentation in London re: Best Station Awards.

· They are about to set up a tree nursery at poly tunnel. Already given 25 trees to Armathwaite wild area project.

FORTHCOMING EVENTS
Another Waynwright Day - Saturday 31st August. 

PACT members will be on Great Cock-up flying kites. Meet them at the summit at 1pm. Car-share if possible!
Cumbria Green Build & Sustainable Living Festival - all of September 
Lots of events – see https://cafs.org.uk/our-projects/cumbria-green-build-sustainable-living-festival/
Carbon and Climate Literacy Training – Kendal 12th Sept/ Carlisle 13th Sept 
Christine will go to the Carlisle session to represent PACT, agreed PACT will pay her fee.

Beyond Subsidy Eco Innovation Event – Weds 18th September 
Set up by Sally, event for businesses.
Zero Carbon Britain – Cumbria Climate Emergency Action Summit - Carlisle, Saturday 21st September 
Mike Berners-Lee talk – How to cut your carbon footprint - Wednesday 25th September 
7pm at Penrith Parish Centre (upstairs). Free but need to book via Eventbrite. Could be 100 people - we don’t have capacity to provide refreshments for this number. Jaki is emailing councilors. Jaki and Nigel will bring a screen, projector, speakers.

PACT AGM - Friday 27th September
The coffee shop at Penrith Parish Centre is booked for 6 till 10. Christine will send out an agenda shortly. We will start the business meeting at 7pm, this will be followed by a bring-and-share supper and music. John will ask Sally whether the Bluejam folk group might play, all are invited to bring instruments along to join in. Jaki will put the event on Eventbrite and in her next newsletter. 

AOB

Apple Days

There are various apple-related events at Acorn Bank this year but no Apple Day with stalls etc. www.nationaltrust.org.uk/acorn-bank/whats-on
There is an Apple event in Appleby on Saturday 19th October

https://www.ncorchards.co.uk/events/appleby-apple-day/
Insulation project

CAfS is setting up a county-wide project providing insulation and draught-proofing for low-income houses. PACT is invited to participate by taking responsibility for finding suitable properties locally.

E-charging project

Another CAfS project is looking to provide community locations for charging electric cars, for people who don’t have a driveway.

Penrith traffic
Scott Jackson / Penrith Town Council are making a survey of the traffic issues in Penrith, including the traffic lights at the roundabouts.

FUTURE MEETINGS
AGM and Social: Friday 27th September at Penrith Parish Centre in the coffee shop. 

See details above.
Next meeting will be Wednesday 15th October, 7.30pm at Christine Sutherland’s, 3 Sand Croft, Penrith, CA11 8BB
Other AOB there wasn’t time for at the meeting!
Rydal Hall are planning a day for sustainability groups across Cumbria to come together and share ideas and also fun activities: Saturday June 6th 2020.
Cumbria County Council waste prevention officers have sent out a questionnaire re improving reuse in Cumbria. Christine will fill this in for PACT and Chris is completing it re Freegle.

Things to read:

https://publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm201719/cmselect/cmsctech/1454/145406.htm
http://unsdsn.org/news/2019/07/25/launch-of-2019-report-of-the-fable-consortium/
https://www.un.org/en/climatechange/reports.shtml
